## Frequently Asked Questions:

Q. With the new watering rules can I still wash my car at home?

**A.** Yes, as long as water is not being wasted while doing so.

Q. Is new seed or sod allowed?

**A.** Yes. New lawns become established within three weeks after laying sod and four weeks after seeding. Customers may water everyday for those periods.

In an emergency call the District office 24 hours a day at 303-985-7895. Calls received outside normal working hours will be answered by the Districts answering service and the information will be directed to on call service personnel for assistance.

#### LAKEHURST WATER AND SANITATION DISTRICT

7995 West Quincy Ave. Littleton, CO 80123 (303) 985-7895

David Bane, President
William "Jake" Schild, Vice President
Jerry Newlander, Treasurer
Steven Posavec, Secretary
Jim McKerley, Assistant Secretary

DISTRICT MANAGER Steve Daldegan



Newsletter Volume 16 Number 1

# bulctin

### District Hires New Manager

The Lakehurst Water and Sanitation District Board of Directors appointed Mr. Steve Daldegan as the new District Manager on April 4, 2005. Steve recently was employed with Platte Canyon and Southwest Metropolitan Water and Sanitation Districts for 21 years, starting off as a field



operator and ending as the District's Operations Manager. He has extensive experience in the water and wastewater industry, from both an operations and administrative point of view. Steve holds a Class 3 Water Distribution and Class 3 Collection Certificate as well as several other certifications. Steve was born and raised in the Denver Metro area. He and his wife Peggy, son Bryan and daughter, Katie resides in the City of Centennial.

#### Lakehurst Board of Directors Adopt a "Summer Water Use" Program

The Lakehurst Water and Sanitation District Board of Directors have adopted a Summer Water Use Program substantially similar to the program that Denver Water began on June 1st. Over the past few years Lakehurst customers have reduced water waste and become more efficient with their water use. Newly appointed District Manager Steve Daldegan, states "this program is designed to encourage continued efficient water use and discourage water waste". Customers will have three assigned watering days each week on which they can water, at a recommended 20 minute-per-zone. The program encourages customers to use less than three days whenever possible.

#### **Watering Schedule**

Those customers with addresses ending in an even number are asked to water on Sunday, Tuesday and Thursday and customers whose address ends in an odd number will water on Monday, Wednesday and Saturday. Multifamily, businesses, government and homeowners associations are scheduled to water on Sunday, Tuesday and Friday. The restriction on watering, with spray irrigation between the hours of 10:00 A.M. and 6:00 P.M. from May 1 through September 1 was made permanent regardless of watering restrictions or surcharges in the future. District field staff will be looking for water waste and will contact homeowners or businesses to provide water conservation information and education regarding efficient methods to irrigate lawns, gardens, and landscapes. Water waste could be defined as, but not limited to:

• Over-watering landscapes;

- Watering between 10:00 A.M. and 6:00 P.M. with spray irrigation;
- Allowing water to pool or flow across the ground into any drainage way such as a street, parking lot, alley, sidewalk or driveway;
- Failing to repair leaking or damaged sprinkler heads or system leaks;
- Watering landscaped area during rain or high wind;

Penalties for water waste are always in effect. The first violation receives a warning, the second costs \$50, the third costs \$100, and continued violations may result in suspension of service. There is information available in the District office regarding water conservation, xeriscaping, and answers to other water related questions.

For more information regarding the watering schedule or for any other water or sewer related questions please contact the District office at (303) 985-7895.

#### Water and Sewer Rates to Remain the Same in 2005

The Lakehurst Water and Sanitation District Board of Directors do not anticipate an increase in water and sewer rates for all customers thru 2005. Since the Lakehurst Water and Sanitation District has no mill levy, the District relies on water and sewer rates for revenue, which goes towards the purchase of water and the cost for sewage treatment. It also offsets the cost of maintaining the water distribution and sewage collection system. The charges are as follows:

Water Service Charge - \$5.70 for a two-month period.

Water Consumption Charge - \$2.66 per thousand gallons of water used.

Sanitary Sewer Fees - \$13.35 per month